qathet Community Justice (qCJ) Strategic Planning – Trendseekers Report September, 2021

Committee: Ashley Van Zwietering, Paul Miniato, Siobhan Brown



Social

Trend 1: Mental Health Awareness

Drivers: trauma-informed practice

Potential Impacts: partnerships, specialized training

Sources

- Thomas, E. C., Bilger, A., Wilson, A. B., & Draine, J. (2019). Conceptualizing restorative justice for people with mental illnesses leaving prison or jail. *American Journal of Orthopsychiatry*, 89(6), 693–703. https://doi.org/10.1037/ort0000316
- "Mental Health and Criminal Justice Policy Framework", Centre for Addiction and Mental Health, CAMH, 2020.
 - https://www.camh.ca/-/media/files/pdfs---public-policy-submissions/camh-cj-framework-2020-pdf.pdf
 - https://www.camh.ca/-/media/files/pdfs---public-policy-submissions/camh-cj-framework-2020-pdf.pdf
- Yoder, Carolyn. *The Little Book of Trauma Healing: When Violence Strikes and Community Security is Threatened.* Intercourse, PA: Good Books, 2005.
- Klinic Community Health Centre. **Trauma-informed: The Trauma Toolkit.** 2nd Ed. 2013 https://trauma-informed.ca/wp-content/uploads/2013/10/Trauma-informed_Toolkit.pdf
- Canadian Police Knowledge Network (CPKN) offers an online Trauma-informed Practice course available for Justice, Public Safety, and Anti-Violence Community Sectors in British Columbia https://www.cpkn.ca/en/tip-jpsav/
- "The Impact of criminal justice on victim's mental health", Jim Parsons and Tiffany Bergin, 2010. https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1002/jts.20505
- "TikTok has new mental health resources for its users. Some experts say it's a good start", Kalhan Rosenblatt, NBC News, Sept 2021.
 - https://www.nbcnews.com/pop-culture/pop-culture-news/tiktok-has-new-mental-health-resour ces-its-users-some-experts-n1279944
- "Workers in the Yukon and across Canada reporting more mental health injuries", Danielle d'Entremont, CBC News, Sept 2021.
 - $\underline{https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/north/workers-in-yukon-and-across-canada-reporting-more-mental-health-injuries-1.6187851}$
- "Council backs consolidating social services to address mental health, addictions", Michael Lee,
 North Bay Nugget, Sept 2021.
 - https://www.nugget.ca/news/council-backs-consolidating-social-services-to-address-mental-health-addictions

 "New youth mental health and wellness centre opens in Palmerston", Ryan Drury, Blackburn News, Sept 2021.



https://blackburnnews.com/midwestern-ontario/2021/09/23/new-youth-mental-cealth-wellness-centre-opens-palmerston/

"Canadian goalkeeper Stephanie Labbe opens up about mental health struggles during Tokyo
Olympics", Neil Davidson, The Canadian Press, CBC Sports, Sept 2021.
https://www.cbc.ca/sports/soccer/stephanie-labb%C3%A9-opens-up-about-mental-health-struggles-during-olympics-1.6186844

Trend 2: Substance-Use Decriminalization

Drivers: Harm Reduction Approaches, vancouver application to decrim? Increased services in qathet (OPS, iOAT, Supportive Housing, etc)
Potential Impacts: more cases, partnerships and more training

Sources

- "Canadian prosecutors advised to only pursue "serious" drug possession charges" https://dailyhive.com/vancouver/canadian-prosecutors-serious-drug-possession-charges
- "Decriminalization is just the start of real reform and drug users need to be part of the conversation"
 https://www.theglobeandmail.com/opinion/article-on-decriminalization-lets-hear-from-drug-us ers/
- "Here's how a new program could help drug offenders and their victims in Thurston County" https://www.theolympian.com/news/local/article249562048.html
- Where Incarceration Isn't the Answer
 https://www.yesmagazine.org/issue/what-the-rest-of-the-world-knows/2020/11/03/where-incarceration-isnt-the-answer/
 (Feb.9 resources)
- "Canadian Drug Policy and the reproduction of Indigenous Inequities", International Indigenous Policy Journal, 2015.
 https://www.google.com/url?q=https://ojs.lib.uwo.ca/index.php/iipj/article/download/7453/6097/&sa=D&source=editors&ust=1632608612046000&usg=AOvVaw29MdCJEaRDnVUBYWaYODF7
- "What we heard: strengthening Canada's approach to substance use issues", Health Canada, Government of Canada, 2019.
 http://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/services/publications/healthy-living/what-we-heard-st-regthening-approach-substance-use-issues.html

Trend 3: Acknowledgement of Systemic & Individual Racism

Drivers: BLM, TRC, MMIWG2S+, Discovery of Murdered Children, Anti-Asian sentiment COVID-19)

Potential Impacts: decolonize our approach, strong partnerships with Indigenous ppl, acknowledge that our practice is appropriated from Indigenous ppl, hate-motivated RJ cases Sources



- "How you can help combat hate crimes against Asian communities"
 https://www.ctvnews.ca/canada/how-you-can-help-combat-hate-crimes-against-asian-communities-1.5353493

 (Mar.22 resources)
- "Fight COVID-19 Racism" https://www.covidracism.ca/ (Mar.22 resources)
- "Racially abused woman receives face-to-face apology in restorative justice process"
 https://www.expressandstar.com/news/crime/2020/09/17/racially-abused-woman-receives-face-to-face-apology-in-restorative-justice-process/
- "Trouble at Lake Monroe" https://www.wfyi.org/programs/trouble-lake-monroe
- "Five ways that lenders can interrupt racism and provide restorative-justice capital in our communities"
 - https://impactalpha.com/five-ways-that-lenders-can-interrupt-racism-and-provide-restorative-justice-capital-in-our-communities/ (Apr.6 resources)
- "Colorizing Restorative Justice: Voicing Our Realities"
 http://www.livingjusticepress.org/index.asp?Type=B BASIC&SEC=%7BA4F47CC8-F442-437C-B33
 E-3F41DC21841A%7D (July 21 resources)
- "Police Violence And Reform: The Inequality In Restorative Justice Opportunities"
 https://www.npr.org/2021/04/17/988414716/police-violence-and-reform-the-inequality-in-rest orative-justice-opportunities
- "Diversity Matters: In Search of Restorative Justice"
 https://journals.lww.com/em-news/Fulltext/2021/04000/Diversity Matters In Search of Restorative.6.aspx
- "Restorative Justice Is Used to Legitimize Oppressive Systems"
 https://youthtoday.org/2021/03/restorative-justice-is-used-to-legitimize-oppressive-systems/
- "New Restorative Justice Spaces Must Be Culturally Competent"
 https://therealnews.com/stories/designing-new-restorative-justice-spaces-prison-abolition-culturally-competent
- "Crime Victims Experiences with Restorative Justice: A Listening Project", Catherine Bargen,
 Aaron Lyons, Mathew Hartman, Department of Justice, Government of Canada, 2019.
 https://www.justice.gc.ca/eng/rp-pr/jr/cverj-vvpcj/cverj-vvpcj.pdf
- "Indigenous Youth Restorative Justice: Addressing overrepresentation in the Canadian Criminal Justice System", Shaista Asmi, Social Connectedness Fellowship Program, 2019.
 https://www.socialconnectedness.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/10/Indigenous-Youth-Restorative-Justice.pdf

Trend 4: Publicity of Gender-Based Violence

Drivers: #MeToo, Harvey Weintstein, Canadian Military, personal pronouns)
Potential Impacts: partnerships with victim services and training, taking gender-based RJ cases
Sources

• "WAVAW Rape Crisis Centre" https://www.wavaw.ca/transformative-justice-press-release/

"Sexual assault survivors must be at heart of justice system"

https://www.smh.com.au/national/sexual-assault-survivors-must-be-at-heart-of-ivatice-system-20210310-p579id.html

qathet COMMUNITY

JUSTICE

- "More laws are not the answer: the case for restorative justice to address sexual assault" https://www.theguardian.com/australia-news/2021/mar/20/more-laws-are-not-the-answer-the-case-for-restorative-justice-to-address-sexual-assault
- "When the Police Don't Keep You Safe: A Reckoning Inside the Domestic-Violence
 Movement" https://www.thenation.com/article/society/domestic-violence-police/
- "The Meeting: She didn't want an apology; she wanted her life back" http://themeetingfilm.com/ (Mar.29 resources)
- The Re-Humanize Movement: Marlee's Story https://vimeo.com/369030390 (Dec.30 resources)
- "Restorative justice film promotes healing, honors role of late ombudsperson"
 https://thecatholicspirit.com/news/local-news/restorative-justice-film-promotes-healing-honors-role-of-late-ombudsperson/
- "Socioeconomic circumstances of youth who participated in restorative justice in Nova Scotia (2009/2010) https://www150.statcan.gc.ca/n1/pub/85-002-x/2020001/article/00002-eng.htm (released July 2020)
- "Restorative Justice and Sexual Violence: An Annotated Bibliography", Department of Justice, Government of Canada, 2019
 https://www.justice.gc.ca/eng/rp-pr/jr/2019rsd-rr2019/2019rsd-rr2019.pdf
- "Restorative Justice, Domestic Violence and Sexual Assualt in Canada: A Summary of Critical Perspectives from British Columbia", BC Association of Specialized Victim Assistance and Counselling Programs, 2002. https://endingviolence.org/files/uploads/RestorativeJusticeDVSA 0.pdf
- "Restorative Justice and Sexual Assault: Canadian Practitioner Experiences", Taryn Burgar, 2015.

https://dspace.library.uvic.ca/bitstream/handle/1828/10406/Burgar Taryn MA 2018.pdf?isAllowed=y&sequence=3

Trend 5: Youth Empowerment

Drivers: Greta Thurnberg, student in US re gun violence, RJ programs run by youth, RJ in schools Potential Impacts: youth program, schools partnerships Sources

- "Education: Time for Change" https://peaceofthecircle.com/education-time-for-change/ (Nov.20 resources)
- "Restorative justice shows promise in K-12 schools"
 https://insideucr.ucr.edu/stories/2020/08/12/restorative-justice-shows-promise-k-12-schools
 (Aug. 18 resources)

 "Restorative justice is about more than just reducing suspensions"



https://hechingerreport.org/restorative-justice-is-about-more-than-just-reducing-uspensions/

- "An action framework for children and youth in Canada"

 https://thephilanthropist.ca/2014/12/an-action-framework-for-children-and-youth-in-canada/

 (National Alliance for Children and Youth)
- "Restorative justice pilot in baltimore schools shows promising results"
 https://nonprofitquarterly.org/restorative-justice-pilot-in-baltimore-schools-shows-promising-results/ (Nonprofit quarterly)
- "How to run an RJ program with no Coordinator"
 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zgw7gY9fbz8 (Pittsfield Middle School Justice Committee)

Technological

Trend 1: Shift to remote working

Drivers: COVID-19, housing shortage means ppl move rural

Potential Impacts: MS Teams and digital literacy; online conferences

Sources

- "Hosting Virtual Circles" https://healingcirclesglobal.org/how-to-host-a-virtual-circle/ (Jan.18 resources)
- "Twelve Trends of 2020" https://nonprofitquarterly.org/twelve-trends-of-2020/ (Nonprofit Quarterly)
- "Working out a global rethink: COVID-influenced work from home phenomenon likely to stick", Cheryl Chan, The Vancouver Sun, Sept 2021.
 https://vancouversun.com/business/local-business/work-from-home-phenomenon-likely-to-stick
- "Remote Working fueled by COVID pandemic gaining popularity", Tim Krohn, Mankato Free Press, Associated Press, US News, Sept 2021.
 https://www.usnews.com/news/best-states/minnesota/articles/2021-09-25/remote-working-fueled-bv-covid-pandemic-gaining-popularity
- "Amid case backlogs and a judge shortage, New Hampshire rethinks criminal trial process",
 Kyle Stucker, USA Today Network, Sept 2021.
 https://www.seacoastonline.com/story/news/2021/09/09/covid-19-pandemic-court-case-backlog-nh-criminal-mediation-settlement-conference-restorative-justice/5700994001/

Economical

Trend 1: Increased gov funding

Drivers: RJABC est., increased funding from CF and CAP

Potential Impacts: maybe more money!

Sources



- "Government of Canada supports restorative justice initiatives across the country, including those supporting Indigenous communities and youth"
 https://www.newswire.ca/news-releases/government-of-canada-supports-restorative-justice-initiatives-across-the-country-including-those-supporting-indigenous-communities-and-youth-8780 29501.html
- "Government of Canada supports Halifax restorative justice initiatives"
 https://www.newswire.ca/news-releases/government-of-canada-supports-halifax-restorative-justice-initiatives-834528651.html
- "Government of Canada and Government of Québec support a restorative justice program in Kitigan Zibi"
 https://www.newswire.ca/news-releases/government-of-canada-and-government-of-quebec-su pport-a-restorative-justice-program-in-kitigan-zibi-851533482.html
- "Government of Canada supports restorative justice initiatives for Indigenous communities and youth", Department of Justice Canada, 2020.
 https://www.canada.ca/en/department-justice/news/2020/11/government-of-canada-s-upports-restorative-justice-initiatives-across-the-country-including-those-supporting-ind-igenous-communities-and-youth.html

Trend 2: Transformative investment and social innovation

Drivers: ?

Potential Impacts: look into private investment, less reliance on gov

Sources

- "Social justice donors double down in face of growing wealth inequality"

 https://nonprofitquarterly.org/social-justice-donors-double-down-in-face-of-growing-wealth-inequality/ (Nonprofit Quarterly)
- "How will we fund the shift to a more sustainable future? 4 experts explain", Gayle
 Markovitz and Linda Lacina, World Economic Forum, Sept 2021.
 https://www.weforum.org/agenda/2021/09/how-will-we-fund-the-shift-to-a-more-sustainable-future-4-experts-explain/



- "ESG Investing and Analysis", CFA Institute. https://www.cfainstitute.org/en/research/esg-investing
- "Inside ESG: Is the \$1.7tn wave of sustainable investing hope or hype?", Financial Times, Sept 2021.

https://www.ft.com/content/72c92336-c8ca-4779-bb65-11ef3c77729b

"While most asset prices took a beating during the initial phase of COVID-19, ESG
investments did better than most.", Why ESG investing is on the rise, Royal Bank of
Canada.

https://www.rbcwealthmanagement.com/gg/en/research-insights/why-esg-investing-is-on-the-rise-in-2020/detail/

JUSTICE

Ecological/Environmental

Trend 1: Climate Activism

Drivers: Greta Thurnberg, qCJ youth Circle, Climate Action PR Potential Impacts:use of RJ in community discussions Sources

- Workshop: "Environmental restorative justice: A new justice framework for environmental harm"
 - http://www.iisj.net/en/workshops/environmental-restorative-justice-new-justice-framework-environmental-harm (Jan.12 resources)
- "Mental health could be the next casualty of global warming", The Japan Times, Sept 2021. https://www.japantimes.co.jp/news/2021/09/24/world/science-health-world/climate-change-mental-health/
- "Students rally in Halifax to urge government action on climate change", Paul Palmeter, CBC News, Sept 2021.
 - https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/nova-scotia/students-rally-halifax-climate-change-1.6188453
- "Vanuatu to push international court for climate change action", Al Jaseera, Sept 2021.
 https://www.aljazeera.com/news/2021/9/25/vanuatu-to-push-international-court-for-climate-change-opinion
- "Voters and federal parties strongly support climate change action: environmental groups", Mia Rabson, Global News, Sept
 - $\textbf{2021.} \underline{\text{https://globalnews.ca/news/8211638/voters-federal-parties-strongly-support-climate-change-action-environment-groups/}$
- "World's youth take to the streets again to battle climate change", Kate Abnett, Reuters, Sept 2021.
 - https://www.reuters.com/business/environment/worlds-youth-returns-streets-fight-climate-change-2021-09-24/
- "Biden: This will be a 'decisive decade' for tackling climate change", Matt McGrath, BBC News, April 2021, https://www.bbc.com/news/science-environment-56837927

Trend 2: Landback/Indigenous Land Defenders and rights

Drivers: Fairy Creek, Tla'amin youth south of town, Wetsuiatin (sp), fishing rights: Potential Impacts: more DFO cases, training and knowledge of local land Sources

 "Indigenous climbers arrested after mounting "LANDBACK" flag from 100 foot grain silo in Rapid City", NDN Collective, The South Dakota Standard, July 2021, https://www.sdstandardnow.com/home/indigenous-climbers-arrested-after-mounting-landback-flag-from-100-foot-grain-silo-in-rapid-city

qathet COMMUNITY

JUSTICE

- "If They Destroy This, They're Wiping Us off this Territory", Amanda Follett Hosgood, The Tyee, Sept 2021. https://thetyee.ca/News/2021/09/03/Wiping-Us-Off-Territory/
- "Alternative justice system now covers Mi'kmaq fisheries offenses on P.E.I.", Karen Mair, CBC News, April 2018.
 https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/prince-edward-island/pei-mikmaq-confederacy-restor-ative-justice-dfo-1.4616381
- "Justice resurging as Hollow Water community deals with controversial resource project", APTN Investigates, APTN News, May 2019.
 https://www.aptnnews.ca/national-news/justice-resurging-as-hollow-water-community-deals-with-controversial-resource-project/

Political

Trend 1: Decolonization

Drivers: land acknowledgements, Nations getting treaties, TRC, MMIWG commission) Potential Impacts: may work more closely with Tla'amin on RJ referrals Sources

- "Bad Law: Rethinking Justice for a Postcolonial Canada"
 https://www.goodreads.com/book/show/48573449-bad-law (Apr.13 resources)
- "Now Or Never: Finding strength in the circle"
 https://www.cbc.ca/radio/nowornever/finding-strength-in-the-circle-1.5782524
- "Behind bars: An eye-opening look into America's criminal justice system" https://www.gatesnotes.com/Books/The-New-Jim-Crow
- "B.C. pioneers Indigenous justice" https://vancouversun.com/news/b-c-pioneers-separate-indigenous-justice
- "Restorative Justice in Indian Country"
 https://www.dissentmagazine.org/online_articles/restorative-justice-in-indian-country

"Community healing through restorative justice"

https://www.tahlequahdailypress.com/opinion/columns/column-community-heal/ig-through-restorative-justice/article 1c2cb88a-d0ef-5717-8724-f668f999b5b6.html

qathet COMMUNITY

JUSTICE

- "New funding for UVic law school makes dream of a National Centre for Indigenous Laws a reality"
 - https://www.canadianlawyermag.com/resources/legal-education/new-funding-for-uvic-law-school-makes-dream-of-a-national-centre-for-indigenous-laws-a-reality/333313
- "A Report on the Relationship between Restorative Justice and Indigenous Legal Traditions in Canada", Larry Chartrand and Kanatase Horn, Department of Justice Canada, 2016. https://www.justice.gc.ca/eng/rp-pr/jr/riilt-jrtja/rjilt-jrtja.pdf
- "Restorative justice, Our stories", Royal Commission on Aboriginal Peoples, 1996. https://ecampusontario.pressbooks.pub/indigstudies/chapter/restorative-justice/
- "Bringing Balance to the Scales of Justice: Fulfilling Our Responsibility to Indigenous
 People Involved in the Justice System", ed. Joanne McKinnon, MCPEI Indigenous Justice
 Program, 2018.
 - https://mcpei.ca/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/Bringing-Balance-to-the-Scales-of-Justic e-Resource-Guide.pdf

Trend 2: Grassroots Democracy

Drivers: Deliberative Democracy, Sociocracy, that thing in Ireland, Imagine PR (Maureen), open community meetings, co-housing in PR, against radicalization and polarization Potential Impacts: more community Circles, more knowledge of RJ in com needed Sources

- Restorative Dialogue Against Violent Radicalisation (RDaVR) http://restorativedialogue.org/ (May 6 resources)
- "High Conflict: Why We Get Trapped and How We Get Out"
 https://www.goodreads.com/book/show/55711592-high-conflict (May 2 resources)
- "A Future Without Walls: Confronting Our Divisions"
 https://www.goodreads.com/book/show/55784293-a-future-without-walls
 (Jan.26 resources)
- "5 Ways you're already using restorative practices and how to become even more restorative when using sociocracy"
 https://www.sociocracyforall.org/5-ways-youre-already-using-restorative-practices/ (May 6 – resources)
- "Some assembly required: Citizens' assemblies are increasingly popular"
 https://www.economist.com/international/2020/09/17/citizens-assemblies-are-increasingly-popular

"Can Deep Listening Heal Our Divisions?"

https://greatergood.berkeley.edu/article/item/can_deep_listening_heal_our_divisions_(Jan.22 –

qathet COMMUNITY

JUSTICE

"Bridging Differences Playbook"
 https://greatergood.berkeley.edu/images/uploads/Bridging Differences Playbook-Final.pdf
 (Jan.22 – resources)

- "Livingroom Conversations" https://livingroomconversations.org/ (Dec.16 resources)
- "Braver Angels" https://braverangels.org/ (Dec.16 resources)
- "The Third Side" https://thirdside.williamury.com/ (Apr.11 News)
- "Accidental Courtesy" https://accidentalcourtesy.com/ (Dec.11 resources)
- "DEMOTEC Democratising Territorial Cohesion: Experimenting with deliberative citizen
 engagement and participatory budgeting in European regional and urban policies", Jacques
 Vermeer, Demotec, Sept 2021.
 euractiv.com/section/participatory-democracy/video/demotec-democratising-territorial-cohesio
 n-experimenting-with-deliberative-citizen-engagement-and-participatory-budgeting-in-european
 -regional-and-urban-policies/
- "It's not all about populism: grassroots democracy is thriving across Europe", Richard Youngs,
 The Guardian, Sept 2021.
 https://www.theguardian.com/world/commentisfree/2021/sep/16/populism-grassroots-democracy-thriving-europe

Trend 3: Community empowerment

Drivers: defund the police, BC Prosecution new MOU, shortcomings of criminal legal system mass incarceration, RJ programs growing, increased RJ training Potential Impacts: we need to up our capacity Sources

• "The Punch"

resources)

https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/articles/4l8smRvBxvmRyBHrSGzf40w/how-a-killer-turned-his-life-around

- "Will 2021 Be the Year for 'Restorative Justice'?" https://www.newsmax.com/hannahcox/crime-justice-victims/2020/12/29/id/1003455/
- "The Prison Within" https://theprisonwithin.org/ (Aug.25 resources)
- Southern Gulf Islands Community Justice Program
 https://www.sgicommunityresources.ca/cjp/ (Apr.19 resources)
- Rural Red Deer Restorative Justice Program: https://www.facebook.com/rrd.restorativejustice/
- "Greater Trail restorative justice platform gets a revamp"
 https://www.trailtimes.ca/news/greater-trail-restorative-justice-platform-gets-a-revamp/
- "Restorative justice program launches in Squamish"
 https://www.squamishchief.com/news/local-news/restorative-justice-program-launches-in-squamish-1.24245338
- Just Outcomes https://www.justoutcomesconsulting.com/ (Apr.19 resources)

- Peace of the Circle https://peaceofthecircle.com/ (Nov.20 resources)
- Canadian Restorative Justice Consortium https://www.crjc.ca/ (Oct.29 resources)
- RJABC: Restorative Justice Association of BC https://rjabc.ca/
 (Sept.23 resources)
- Communities Embracing Restorative Action (CERA) Society: https://www.cerasociety.org/
- UN: "Promoting restorative justice for children" https://sdgs.un.org/zh/node/18091 (Jan.12 resources)

qathet COMMUNITY

JUSTICE

- Justice Institute of BC (JIBC)
 https://www.jibc.ca/course/foundations-collaborative-conflict-resolution (Jan.22 resources)
- SFU's Restorative Justice Certificate
 https://www.sfu.ca/continuing-studies/programs/certificate-in-restorative-justice/why-this-program.html (Nov.9 resources)
- UFV Peace and Reconciliation Centre (PARC) https://ufv.ca/peace-and-reconciliation/ (Oct.5 resources)
- Center for Justice & Peacebuilding (at Eastern Mennonite University) programs, practice, resources: https://emu.edu/cjp/ (Dec.26 – resources)
- Restorative Justice Certificate Eastern Mennonite University
 https://emu.edu/leadership-organizational-management/restorative-justice (Mar.29 resources)
- Acumen Academy https://acumenacademy.org/ (Apr.13 resources)
- Ashoka https://ashokacanada.org/ and https://ashokacanada.org/ and https://ashokacanada.org/ and https://www.ashoka.org/ (Mar.23 resources)
- Restorative Justice for All (RJ4All) https://rj4all.uk/online/ (Jan.7 resources)
- Amplify RJ Restorative Justice https://www.amplifyrj.com/ (Oct.29 resources)
- "Why Me?" UK https://why-me.org/ (Mar.12 resources)
- "European Forum for Restorative Justice" https://www.euforumrj.org/en (Mar.12 resources)
- Impact Justice's RJ Project: https://impactjustice.org/impact/restorative-justice/
- "Restorative Justice: Strategies for Change (RJS4C)" https://restorativejustice.ie/